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Prez Sez...
Happy Fall, Friends!

It’s the end of another great summer in the great state of Montana and another year to celebrate 
the change of the season at the annual Townsend Fall Festival! The Festival runs its fabulous 
three full fun packed days the 30th of September through Sunday the 2nd of October closing out 
with a great car show and a music, playground and shopping venue that makes it a great outing 
for one and all. Please join us this year for another fall MSRA meeting to be held again in the 
front room at Betsy’s Bar from 10:00 AM to 12:00 PM at 219 Broadway in Townsend. We will be 
collecting nominees for Street Rodder of the Year as well as updating on all things fundraising 
for increasing our successful scholarship donations. And we, as always need your good input. 

Please join us!

We look forward to seeing you then!

Elizabeth Schuyler Scholl

September, 2016

The next meeting will be held Sunday, October 2, 2016 at:
Front Room of Betsy’s Bar 

219 Broadway, Townsend, MT

Membership  Meeting at 10:00 am

New Members & Ideas Welcome



c. Fundraising plan discussion –There will be direct 
communication with each Financial Aid office.  The Scholarship 
committee will be presenting at the MUS (Montana University 
System) during their summer meeting. The criteria for the Rod & 
Custom Scholarship are that the student applicant is financially in 
need and that they are a street rod hobbyist.  MUS agreed to waive 
the administrative fees for each financial aid office. 

5. Secretarial report-Judy Sorg (pass out copies of the MSRA 
bi-laws per IRS rules. Note post on the MSRA web site of 
these for those not in attendance. As well any and all relevant 
correspondence to share) -New member letter and MSRA 
membership card sent to Nilo & Janet Bertolni. Thank you letter to 
Tom Jackson for $100 donation to the Rod and Custom Scholarship 
fund. Mailed MSRA newsletter to non-email members and to business 
sponsors (46 total).Called 11 members who had not renewed for 2016 
– 4 renewed with 3 paid to date, 3 declined renewal, 2 messages left, 
2 Great Falls numbers not working.  Added one new member at the 
meeting.
MSRA By-laws distributed to all MSRA members present at meeting. 
Logo for Rod and Custom Scholarship was donated By Brickhouse 
Creative. The new logo,“Uniting Gear Heads Young and Old” resonates 
as a bridge for membership.  Discussion regarding adopting the new 
logo with suggestions for using both logos resulted in voting on this at 
the next meeting and how this possible change will be incorporated in 
the By-laws. The new scholarship logo needs to be registered.

6. Treasurer Report-Steve Sorg (additional funds request to 
the MISC line item to cover small fundraising expenses until 
fundraising line item can be added per by laws) - see 3b. 
NAPA Bozeman provided Steve with a list of all Montana NAPA stores.  
The plan is for current MSRA members to invite the NAPA stores they 
patronize to join MSRA and also to ask them to give MSRA members a 
discount on their purchases.  
Helena Valley Timing Association has given scholarship donation for 
3 years.  Hi-Line Cruz’n Assoc. donated $500 to the scholarship fund. 
16/43 MSRA members support the scholarship fund with additional 
donations.

7. Announcements – Gary Taylor motioned to approve the minutes 
from the last meeting – Feb. 6, 2016. Tony Patrick – second. Minutes 
approved. Gary Taylor motioned to pay bills and approve the 
Treasurer’s report. Bob Degenhardt- second. Treasurer’s report 
approved.
Brief run-down of upcoming car show dates.

8. Adjourn – 1:20 P.M.

Submitted by Judy Sorg - Secretary

MSRA Membership Meeting 
In conjunction with NSRA Appreciation Day, hosted by the 
Pioneer Rods
Butte, Montana Highlands College Automotive Shop
Saturday May 7th, 2016- Noon

AGENDA

1. Welcome and guest introductions 
Membership book passed around and signed – 20 members, 5 guests. 
Tony Patrick presented NSRA Merit Award plaques to Steve Sorg and 
Bob Stredwick

2. Executive Committee work plan update-2016-2018 goals and 
focus

a. Membership Cultivation and Engagement – Growing the 
newsletter by highlighting the scholarship winners, MSRA members 
and MSRA car clubs.  Use of radio stations for media relations.
b. Fund Development for the Rod and Custom Scholarship 
Program – 100% of scholarship donations go to the scholarship 
fund and a portion of the MSRA membership dues goes to the 
scholarship fund. Connie spoke with all the car clubs, encouraging 
club members to become individual MSRA members.  Whitefish 
responded very favorably.  The plan is to branch out to get more 
members throughout the state.

3. Fundraising Committee to be launched today-VP Connie 
McCormick to lead – in conjunction with the Scholarship committee. 
Bob Degenhardt made a motion to organize a Fundraising Committee. 
Bob Basso second. Motion passed.

a. Budget addition line item plus funds request- Gary 
Taylor moved to create a line item of $500 for expenses ( mileage 
etc.) related to doing MSRA work i.e soliciting donations for the 
scholarship program, recruiting members etc. Bob Stredwick- 
second. Motion passed.
b. Fundraising plan- Bob Stredwick and TomReeves volunteered 
to be on this committee. The initial fundraising will begin with 
Stretch’s Father’s Day cookout. Connie would also like to include the 
“Car Guys” in the scholarship fundraising plan.
c. Progress to date- Connie has contacted all of the car clubs in 
Montana, updating contact information and which clubs need 
award plaques. 

4. Scholarship Committee Update-Steve Sorg-Scholarship 
application is on the MSRA website.  There will be a longer time frame 
for scholarship applicants to obtain the applications.

a. Interviews with 2016 winners - Elizabeth is contacting the 
winners for interviews for the newsletter.  They will also provide a 
picture of themselves with their car project.
b. Request free MSRA individual membership for each 
winner and applicant for 1 year (to ensure the next 
generation is engaged) - Steve Sorg moved that Rod and Custom 
applicants and scholarship winners receive 1 year membership 
to Montana Street Rod Association. Connie McCormick –second. 
Motion passed.

Meeting Minutes
Saturday May 7, 2016 Butte, MT
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MSRA Treasurer’s Report as of 9/21/16
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“I see a whole new era in muscle cars opening up that can involve so many alternative fuels and materials. I 
imagine having a first generation Camaro running off an electric motor silently sneaking into a car show, or 
drive an early seventies Bronco powered by a biodiesel engine. I’d like to see the hot rod world embrace the 
changing fuels and technology of today that run off clean and renewable energies.” Sean Doty, 2015 MSRA Rod 
and Custom Scholarship applicant, University of Montana, College of Technology, Energy Technology.
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Clear Coat Repair
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“In the last few years I have really started to get into classic cars and I am currently working on getting a 
1959 Studebaker pickup that my dad gave me running.  He acquired the pickup 30 years ago when his friend 
passed away from cancer, at the time it had a Ford 289 with a C4 transmission.  My dad had intentions of 
putting a Chevy 350 with a turbo 350 transmission so he took the existing motor and transmission out, took 
the fenders and hood off, the box off and the seats out.  It has sat that way for most of the time he has had it, 
until last spring when I started working on it.  When I first got the pickup there was about 2 inches of mouse 
and raccoon poop on the floor boards so I started by cleaning that out and pressure washing the inside.  I ended 
up having to hand scrub the floor boards 5 times to finally get it to the point where you can finally stand to be 
in the cab.  Mice had also packed the driver’s side door full with grass and whatever else they could find, so I 
ended up cutting two holes in the bottom of the door on the inside to flush all of it out.  Unfortunately since it 
sat inside the door for so long it rusted the door out, which is a shame because the rest of the pickup is in very 
good condition since it has been stored inside for the past 30 years.  For the motor I purchased a Chevy 250 I6 
with a powerglide transmission to put in it.  In order for the motor to fit I had to cut the firewall and tunnel 
and extend it back about 4 inches, while I was doing that I also patched the existing holes in the tunnel from 
the floor shifter.  I’ve also relocated the fuel tank, installed new seats, built the transmission cross member, 
fabricated the engine mounts, rebuilt the brakes, and welded the new slip yoke for the powerglide transmission 
on to the existing driveshaft.  I still have lots of work to do to it but I’ve only been able to do stuff as I get the 
money too.  I’m really glad that choose these two programs to do in the school because it has really opened the 
horizons as far as what I’m capable of doing to vehicles now.  They are great skills to possess and I am excited 
for what the future holds.” Kyle Copelan. 2015 MSRA Rod and Custom Scholarship applicant, Helena College, 
Computer Aided Manufacturing.



MSRA Business Sponsors
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The Rod and Custom Scholarship
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Scholarship Application Form

9



Scholarship Application Form Continued
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Tips ‘N Tricks
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MSRA Business Sponsors
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MSRA Business Sponsors
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MSRA Business Sponsors

“Some of my first memories were walking around parking garages in Denver CO at “Show and Shine” events. 
My Dad, a mechanic at the time and later a tool man, would routinely take me to car shows and to Bandimere 
Speedway just outside Denver. That was the hotrod portion of the hobby I grew up in, the love of automobiles stems 
from memories of road trips and family vacations. I remember riding with the family in the Colt Vista, stuffed in the 
hatch with two other cousins. We would push on the brake light and it would light up (later realizing that my Dad 
was watching us in the rearview mirror, pushing the brake pedal as we pushed on the light). I remember trips up to 
Park Lake outside Clancy, MT in my Mom’s Ford Torino. The same Torino we watched her drive down Bandimere 
¼ mile. We used to laugh at how you could see her clear as day, like a parade celebrity. Whereas, her competitors 
were blurs as they made up the ground of her massive handicap.” John Austin Dorr III, 2015 MSRA Rod and custom 
Scholarship applicant, Helena College, Automotive.



15

SUPPORT THE
BUSINESS

SPONSORS THAT
SUPPORT MONTANA

STREET ROD
ASSOCIATION

1932 Ford pickup rolling chassis includes: pickup bed; 
four 15” chrome reverse wheels; original ‘K’ member 
and cross members; front fender braces; radiator; head-
light bar; and steering box and column with original 
key in column lock. The torque tube and rear end were 
chromed in the 1960’s Price: $3500

Wally Hammett, Roundup, MT
Phone: 406.323.1695
email: whammett30sotonsra@midrivers.com

1938 Dodge Pickup
Can be used for parts or as a project car

$1500

1939 Plymouth Coupe
400 Mopar

$12,000

1965 Plymouth Barracuda
$8500

‘30’s to ‘50’s Style Gas Pumps
Available (will restore)

Call Ron Brandt
406-587-3064

FOR SALE:

1966 Mercury 4 dr. Montclair, 30- engine with 2 barrel 
carburetor, rebuilt motor and C6 tranny, brown in color, 
drive train is good, paint and interior both in very good 
shape.  Odometor: 75,447 miles.  $6000.  
Call Merlin at 406-265-9381

1966 Mercury 4 dr. Sedan Park Lane Breezeway, 410 
Maurder engine with 4 barrel carburetor.  Drive train 
is good, paint and interior is in very good condition.  
$10,855. Call Merlin at 406-265-9381.

LOOKING FOR:  
1950 original Chev. 4 dr.  Call Leo at 406-372-3182

FOR SALE:

Mallory dual-point distributor for SBC, N. 
2548201, used one hour (long story) as new in 
box, $100. 

Ram 11-inch clutch and pressure plate for 26 
spline for T-10 or Muncie, never used, $90. 

Copper/Brass AutoCity Classic radiator for 55-
56 Chevy car, Harrison clone, for V-8 position, 
used for 500 miles (another long story), like new, 
$175. 

Call Mike at 406-763-4732 or douglasfir@
centric.net. Will donate 20% of any sales to the 
scholarship fund.
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FOR SALE

1947 Buick 2 door Fast Back
1950 Buick 2 door Fast Back w/Camaro Sub-

Frame
1950 Buick 4 door

1957 Buick Convertible Special
1966 Plymouth Sport Fury Convertible $5800

2 ea. 1947 Buick 2 door 
Fast Back Roadmaster

1948 Buick Super 4 door
1949 Buick 2 door Fast Back

2 ea. 1950 Buick 2 door Hard Top

Call Reggie Dangerfield
(406) 252-3301Taylor’s Used 

Auto Parts
Gary Taylor

126 Bluebird Lane
Whitehall, MT 59759

406-287-3641

Paul Bunyan’s  
Sandwich Shop

3150 Busch Street
Butte, MT

Jim Ayers

406-494-7817

“I have not found a place I would rather call home as Montana’s beauty and genuinely goodhearted people are 
unmatched.” Kearney Holst, 2015 MSRA Rod and Custom Scholarship applicant, Flathead Community College, 
Associate of Science Degree in Engineering. 

“I am interested in older model vehicles from the fifties up to the 70’s. I enjoy working on them restoring them and 
also rodding them. I like to build rat rods. I also enjoy rebuilding and modifying transmissions and motors. I enjoy 
building unique vehicles and trying things that maybe people haven’t tried yet.” Bruce Bradley, 2015 MSRA Rod and 
Custom Scholarship winner, Montana Tech Highlands College, Automotive Technology.


